
        
VEHICLE PURCHASE (NEW & USED) DELIVERIES – WITH PERSONALISED PLATES 
 
Please be advised that an arrangement has been made between the Department of Transport and Main Roads and Queensland Police Service with respect to the delivery of purchased (new & used) 
vehicles where Personalised Number Plates have been ordered but not yet received at the date 
the vehicle is registered in the customer’s name. 
 
A customer is legally able to take delivery of a new or used vehicle and drive without 
registration number plates under the following conditions only:   A new Personalised Number Plate product has been ordered in TRAILS on the SAME day 

the vehicle registration was processed;   The new vehicle has been registered with this same Personalised / Prestige Number Plate combination on the SAME day the plate was processed; 
  The customer has the relevant Department of Transport and Main Roads receipt;   The customer is awaiting the manufacture and delivery of the Personalised Number Plate product; and 
 

 The customer is driving within Queensland. 
 Immediately on delivery of the Personalised Number Plate product to the dealership or an alternate 
address, they must be physically attached to the vehicle. 
 You are welcome to provide a copy of this notice to any and all customers to which this 
arrangement applies. 
 For further information, please contact The Dealer Team at PPQ on 1800 655 425.   
 Thank you for your continued support of Personalised Plates Queensland. 
 
  
Sue King 
Senior Contracts Advisor Contracts  
Transport Regulation Branch 
Department of Transport and Main Roads 
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